
From the Principal 

 

Principal:  
Christine Owen 
 

Phone:  5857 2514    
Mobile: 0419 548 318 

 stanhope.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 www.facebook.com/stanhopeps  

 https://stanhopeps.wordpress.com 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

 

Stanhope Primary School 

 Friday 7th June 

 Curriculum Day NO STUDENTS 
 

Monday 10th June 

 Public Holiday   NO STUDENTS 
 

Wednesday 12th  June 

 Winter Sports Grade 5-6 
 

Thursday 13th June 

 Winter Sports Grade 3-4 
 ART Grade P-2 
 

Friday 14th June 
 ART Grade 3-6 
 

Tuesday 18th June 

 LIBRARY 
 

Wednesday 19th June 

 Silly Scientist Incursion 
 Café Lunch Orders 

 School Council 7pm 
 

Friday 21st June 

 Early Assembly at 2.45pm 
 

Thursday 27th June 

 ART Grade P-2 
 

 

 

LEARNING 

SUCCESS 

RESPECT 

CITIZENSHIP 

Inspir ing Life long Learning  
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REMINDERS & THINGS TO DO 

REMINDER TO PARENTS:  
Don’t forget to look for the  
newsletter in your child’s bag each 
Thursday. 
Look too, for any attachments such 
as permission forms, invoices or  
receipts, which may be attached to 
the newsletter. 

Grade 3/4 Winter Sports   

 Permission Notes  

   attached at the back  

     of the newsletter! 

  Prep-2’s will be performing 

  songs they have learnt in   

 Songroom at assembly on 

21st June (note early start 

time). 



  

 FROM THE 

Business  

Manager 

Mica will be in the office on 
Tuesdays and Thursdays. 
I am happy to discuss payment 
options for fees or camps with 
you. 

Christine  

Owen 

At Stanhope Primary School we  
welcome families to ask questions, 
share concerns or information we 
might need about your child/ren 
through making a time with the  
principal or their child’s teacher. You 
can now do this via ‘Conversations’ 
on uEducateUs as well as the more  
regular channels. 

From the Principal 

PARENTS 

Please note that permission 
forms & money need to be 
returned to the school prior 
to the day of the excursion or 
your child risks not being 
able to attend. 

Forms are unable to be  
printed out on the day of the  
excursion, so parents and 
guardians will have to hand-
write missing permissions on 
the day of the excursion. 
 

Thank you. 

Don’t Forget! 
 

Don’t forget that there is no school for students this Friday, 
7th June. Teachers will be analysing assessment data and 
writing reports. Student return to school on TUESDAY 11TH 
June, after the Public Holiday on Monday 10th June. 
 
State Education Conference 
 

As expected, this conference provided a wealth of positive 
and practical resources and supports for reaching our  
potential as a whole school. The focus for the conference 
and for the workshops I attended focussed on how to  
prepare for uncertain times ahead in terms of how jobs and 
careers are changing, even as we read this newsletter!  How 
do we prepare our five year olds for a society that will be 
most likely be unrecognisable to us, by the time they leave 
school or university? What skills will they need? How do we 
accommodate the need for a connection with history and a 
sense of future potential?  I will be briefing the staff on what 
I learned and gained and how we might best use it in our 
context. 
 
Teacher Learning 
 

Next Tuesday afternoon, Stanhope Primary School is hosting 
our Small School Cluster Professional Learning. We will be 
linking up to the Australian Children’s Television Foundation, 
to see how this dynamic organisation’s resources can be  
applied and utilised in our classrooms. The ACTF has a 
wealth of experience and a long history of providing  
Australia’s children and young people with high quality, fun, 
learning materials in a wide range of formats.  

Your Assistance Appreciated 

Please assist us by notifying us via note, text, 
phone, Class dojo or uEducateUs, if your 
child/re are to travel home, other than their 
regular arrangements. This will avoid the 
needless time spent looking for children at 
the end of the day who have ‘disappeared’, 
or given us messages that may or may not be 
authentic. 

Late phone calls or texts may or may not be 
taken/read due to staffing on that particular 
day. 



 

With absolutely no adult guidance, 
our students have been working 
and playing together to develop 
this construction / farming zone. 
Complete with mud daub fences 

and walls, driveways, silage  
storage and many other design  
features, the area is a hive of  

activity every possible chance the 
students get! 



 

 

 

Mrs Sheedy 

The Prep-Two’s have 
nearly come to the end 
of their Songroom  
journey with Caitlyn. 
Each week we have been 
learning about a  
different element of  
music. This week we 
learnt about timbre, 
through body percussion 
and instruments.  
Timbre is the different 
types of sounds made by 
instruments; it is caused 
by the different  
materials instruments 
are made of and the way 
they are played. Here  
we are putting our  
instruments into  
categories depending on 
the timbre.  







STANHOPE  
PRIMARY SCHOOL  
NEWSLETTER 
 

is published each Thursday and will generally 
have any permission forms and information 
sheets attached.  
 

Families can also request to have this sent via 
email.  
 

Finally, a reminder to keep an eye on our Face-
book & Twitter page, for updates and inter-
esting events. 
Twitter:  @StanhopePSVIC         

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/
stanhopeps/  

Café Lunch Orders 
This year we will be having Café Lunch 

Orders on the  
THIRD WEDNESDAY OF EACH MONTH.  

 

(Please mark the dates in your diary  
for the rest of the year.) 

 
19th June 

17th July                 21st August 

18th September         16th October 

20th November       18th December 

 
Fruit tubs will only be available during  

1st and 4th term 
 

Sauce is $0.30 
 

Could parents please make sure they  
only order what’s available on the list, 
that the price is correct for what they  

order and that the correct money  
is given. 

Language of  
independence 
building 
CONFIDENCE 

 

 
by Michael Grose 

 

“ How will you fix this?”  

Goal: Restoring  
relationships 

Independent kids are usually 
socially-smart kids who don’t 
operate in a bubble. They 
know that their behaviour  
impacts on others they are 
mindful of the thoughts,  
feelings and behaviours of 
others. They also make 
amends or restore  
relationships when their  
behaviour impacts negatively 
on others. Relationship  
restoration is a lifelong skill 
and involves the following: 
swallowing your pride, making 
up, giving something back, 
not holding a grudge and 
moving on.  
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NEWSLETTER ITEMS MUST 
BE SUBMITTED TO THE 
SCHOOL OFFICE IN WRITING 
OR ELECTRONICALLY BY 

9AM WEDNESDAY  TO 

GUARANTEE A SPOT  IN 
THAT WEEKS EDITION  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

NO ASSSEMBLY LAST WEEK 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/stanhopeps/ 

CONGRATULATIONS! 

 
 

DISCLAIMER 
The Department of Education &  
Training, and Stanhope Primary School do not endorse 
the products or services of any private advertiser.  
 

No responsibility is accepted by 
the  Department or the School 
for the accuracy of information  
contained in advertisements. 

Thank you to Bovine Inseminations, whose generous sponsorship 

will cover the replenishment of our sports equipment. 

AWARDS 

HELP IS BUT 
A PHONE 

CALL AWAY 
 

Lifeline  
Ph. 13 11 14 

Kid’s Helpline 
Ph. 1800 55 1800 

Beyond Blue  
Ph. 1300 22 4636 

https://www.facebook.com/stanhopeps/

